REGINA MUGURE MWANGI P.O BOX +254716232851-00100, NAIROBI, KENYA.

1st January, 2019.

Dear, Potoma Michal.

Receive my warmest greetings from Kenya. It is an honour and a pleasure for me to jot down a few lines to catch up with you. It has been such a long time and I hope and trust that the good Lord has protected you well so far. My family, friends and I are well and they send their kind regards to you and your family.

I kick started my third (fall) semester with much excitement and joy as I had had a successful second (summer) semester and the fall semester could only get better. I had three priorities for the semester and these were to improve my grade and deliver in my student leadership duties. Looking back now, I have no regrets as I did my best in as far as meeting these priorities is concerned. As always school was fun for me despite the few challenges here and there especially with my accommodation in school but I managed to pull through. I was taking four interesting courses this semester including; Entrepreneurship, Media Ethics, Politics of Regionalism and International Political Economy . I leant many lessons from these courses and I hope to bring these knowledge once I begin working officially.

Leadership is one of my many passions and as expected I joined the student council of my school to represent students with disabilities. I am very much passionate about the plight of persons with disabilities in my country and Africa at large and I have begun my leadership journey at a local level. As a representative I act as a voice of the students and as well as represent their interests in all school affairs. I have also been advising the school on the best ways to accommodate student with disabilities and am glad to say that I play a role in crafting the disability policy of the school. Doing this volunteer job at school has given a lot of joy and great satisfaction since serving humanity is one of my purposes in this world. During the fall semester I managed to organize the International Day of Persons with Disabilities event in my school which brought various disabled and other stakeholders in celebrating these day and make commitments for the future.

I hope that the festive season has been good to you so far and I wish you a prosperous and blessed 2019. May you experience abundance this year.

As always let me extend my sincere gratitude for your generosity towards my quest for education. Words will never be enough to express or clearly capture how great your support has been to me and my family. All I pray is that may the Lord bless you exceedingly, abundantly beyond ad above what you can imagine.

Yours faithfully,

Regina Mugure Mwangi.